OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF
COLLIN COUNTY, TEXAS

[IM SKINNER, SHERIFF

MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 7, 2020

TO: Commissioners Court

FROM: Sheriff Jim Skinner S &

RE: SO AFIS System - Repair/Replacement Request

The Collin County Sheriff's Office is respectfully requesting the replacement of the Sheriff's
Office AFIS System through the countywide Repair/Replacement process.

Technical support for this equipment ended on January 14, 2020 and it is not maintained by the
County’s I'T Department. The vendor notified the SO in March that they will no longer
support Windows 7 on the automated fingerprint system and recommended the software on
the IBW Workstation get an upgrade to Windows 10 by June 12, 2020. This will have to be
done in order for the SO to maintain the connectivity with the Texas DPS AFIS System in
compliance with CJIS Security Policies.

The Budget office is in support of replacing this system but feels it is an exception to the
current Budget Control Policy, court order #2020-078-01-27 and would need Commissioners
Court approval. We are asking the Court to approve this request.

The cost to replace this system is $2,175.

JOS/mc

4300 Community Avenue, McKinney, TX 75071
Sheriff's Office (972) 547-5100 | Detention (972) 547-5200 | www.collincountysheriff.org



